Great Wolford Parish Council Newsletter June 2018

Your Parish Council-Chair: Lynn Mathias,01608 674247
 Councillors: Steve Duck, Jennifer Green, Paul Riley, Lynn Bryan

Parish Clerk: Janet Piller, 01608 674396,clerk@greatwolfordparishcouncil.org.uk

[bookmark: _GoBack]IF YOU WISH TO MAKE A RECORDING OF ANY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING YOU MUST NOTIFY THE CHAIR  BEFORE THE START OF THE MEETING.  IF ANYONE IS FOUND TO BE MAKING A RECORDING WITHOUT PREVIOUSLY NOTIFYING THE CHAIR THEY WILL BE ASKED TO LEAVE OR THE MEETING ADJOURNED.
All members of the council were present at the last Parish Council meeting plus our County and District Councillors and eighteen members of the public. The minutes of the previous two meetings were agreed and signed with the following matters arising: Frank Lax’s map is now on durable outdoor material, Steve Booker is currently making the frame and Will Brittain-Jones was kindly volunteered by his father to erect this by the phone box.  I have contacted Will who is currently away but he will make a date to do this on his return probably mid July. The volunteers on the recent successful litter pick were thanked and the Clerk made a note to ensure the grit bins were replenished before next winter.
Planning: Several applications had been considered and no representations had been made.  Erection of a timber framed garage at Wolford House, Great Wolford Rd, tree work at Ash House Farm and a resubmission of an application at Four Shires House.  An application for the change of use from stables to a dwelling at Hillside Farm was discussed (18/00454/FUL) and no representations were recommended.
An application for a lean to on the existing Grain Store at Manor Farm (18/01591/AGNOT) will be discussed at the next PC meeting.
Village Design Statement: The working group has produced draft guidelines which were discussed at the successful meeting on 12 June.  Jennifer will update us at the next PC Meeting.
Fox and Hounds: the current owners Steve and Jacky stated that they had just (14 May) applied for planning permission for change of use of the pub to two dwellings within approximately the same footprint. (18/01396/FUL) however SDC has not validated this and have asked Steve and  Jacky to provide a full structural survey to ensure that their proposals are possible in such an old listed building.  Until this survey is received this application cannot be discussed. If the application is validated by SDC an extra PC meeting will be called so that the village can agree any representations to SDC. The PC has already discussed with the planning enforcement officer whether a change of use application needs to be made if the owners want to continue living in the building when it is not functioning as a pub.  The PC will keep a watching brief on this situation.
Finances: the Clerk did a quick run through of the finances which showed a positive balance at the end of the year of £4011.  She also outlined some of the costs that would be coming up in the next few months.
AOB: Jill MacKay will be 100 in June and it was agreed that the PC would donate a bottle of whisky to mark this landmark.
All are welcome to the next PC meeting on 10 July in the church.
The next Parish Council Meeting will be held in the Church on 10 July at 8.00pm 

